
 

BOARD OF MARINA, PARKS & 

FORESTRY AGENDA 

February 07, 2023 at 4:15 PM 

Municipal Service Building - Training Room, 2026 New Jersey 

Avenue 

It is possible that a quorum (or a reverse quorum) of the Sheboygan Common Council or any other City 
committees/boards/commissions may be in attendance, thus requiring a notice pursuant to State ex rel. Badke v. 
Greendale Village Board, 173 Wis. 2d 553,494 N.W.2d 408 (1993). 

Persons with disabilities who need accommodations to attend this meeting should contact the Department of Public 
Works, (920) 459-3440. Persons other than commission, committee, and board members who wish to participate 
remotely shall provide notice to the Public Works Department at 920-459-3440 at least 24 hours before the meeting 
so that the person may be provided a remote link for that purpose. 

OPENING OF MEETING 

1. Call to Order 

2. Roll Call 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 

4. Public Input (3 minute limit per individual) 

MINUTES 

5. Approval of Minutes: August 9, 2022 

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION 

6. Innovator Fellowship Project (E. English) 

7. Marina Damaged Docks Update 

8. Pet Friendly Task Group Update 

9. Marina Report (M. Rentmeester) 

10. Maywood Report  

11. Park and Forestry Report (J. Kerlin, T. Bull) 

NEXT MEETING DATE 

12. Next regular meeting date: May 2, 2023 

ADJOURN 

13. Motion to Adjourn 
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In compliance with Wisconsin's Open Meetings Law, this agenda was posted in the following locations more 
than 24 hours prior to the time of the meeting: 

City Hall  •  Mead Public Library 
Sheboygan County Administration Building  •  City's website 
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CITY OF SHEBOYGAN 

BOARD OF MARINA, PARKS & FORESTRY MINUTES 

Tuesday, August 09, 2022 

 

COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: Chair Mike Froh, Alderperson Dean Dekker, Rebecca Clarke, Marilyn 

Montemayor, John Koehler, Travis Gross, Dennis Wield, and Superintendent of Parks and Forestry Joe Kerlin 

(remote). 

 

COMMISSION MEMBERS EXCUSED: Marge Mattern. 

 

COMMISSION MEMBERS UNEXCUSED: Sheila Yang. 

 

STAFF/OFFICIALS PRESENT: Mayor Ryan Sorenson, Director of Public Works David Biebel, City Forester Tim 

Bull, Business Manager Dawn Sokolowski, Maywood Environmental Park Director Samantha Lammers, 

Harbor Centre General Manager    Michaela Rentmeester, and Graham Vervelde. 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Michelle Warner and Pamela Hertel. 

 

OPENING OF MEETING 
 

1. Call to Order 
 
Chair Mike Froh called the meeting to order at 4:15 PM. 

 
2. Roll Call - Alderperson Dean Dekker, Rebecca Clarke, Mike Froh, Marilyn Montemayor, John Koehler, 

Marge Mattern, Travis Gross, Sheila Yang, Dennis Wield, and Joe Kerlin may attend the meeting 
remotely. 
 

3. Pledge of Allegiance 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 
4. Public Input (3 minute limit per individual) 

 
MINUTES 
 

5. Approval of Minutes: May 3, 2022 
 

MOTION TO APPROVE THE MINUTES FROM MAY 3, 2022 

Motion made by Travis Gross, seconded by Dennis Wield. 

Voting Yea: Alderperson Dean Dekker, Rebecca Clarke, Chair Mike Froh, Marilyn 
Montemayor, John Koehler, Travis Gross, Vice Chair Dennis Wield, Joe Kerlin 

 
ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION 
 

6. Marina Report (M. Rentmeester) 
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Michaela Rentmeester discussed the report. 

7. Maywood Report (S. Lammers) 
 
Samantha Lammers discussed the report. 

8. Park and Forestry Report (J. Kerlin, T. Bull) 
 
Joe Kerlin and Tim Bull discussed the report. 

9. Pet Friendly Task Force Discussion 

MOTION TO SUPPORT AS PRESENTED 
Motion made by Rebecca Clarke, seconded by Travis Gross. 
Voting Yea: Alderperson Dean Dekker, Rebecca Clarke, Chair Mike Froh, Marilyn 
Montemayor, John Koehler, Travis Gross, Vice Chair Dennis Wield, Joe Kerlin 

 
NEXT MEETING DATE 
 

10. Next regular meeting date: November 1, 2022 
 

ADJOURN 
 

11. Motion to Adjourn 
 

MOTION TO ADJOURN AT 5:05 PM 
Motion made by Rebecca Clarke, seconded by Dennis Wield. 
Voting Yea: Alderperson Dean Dekker, Rebecca Clarke, Chair Mike Froh, Marilyn 
Montemayor, John Koehler, Travis Gross, Vice Chair Dennis Wield, Joe Kerlin 

 

4

Item 5.



Park and Forestry Report – February 7, 2023 
 
In 2022 the department issued 871 park reservation permits totaling $143,587 in 
sales for the City. The DPW front office does a great job working with the 
residents to find a shelter and a date that will work for their gathering. The parks 
department cleans up after each reservation so the area is ready for the next 
rental. There are 10 open picnic shelters, six enclosed pavilions, two picnic areas, 
Fountain Park bandshell, and City Green that can be rented during set dates 
during the year. 
 

 

In addition to routine maintenance, the division is responsible for delivering park 
equipment to the major festivals and smaller gatherings within the park system. 
The department charges these organizations for use and delivery of the 
equipment. DPW received $19,123.00 in equipment rentals fees for 2022. 
 
 
North Point Bluffs 
 
The Parks Division continues to work with Lakeshore Natural Resource Partnership 
(LNRP), and several other partners, to hire Wisconsin Conservation Corps 
(WisCorps) to remove and chemically treat a variety of invasive species along 
the Broughton Drive bluff.  Stantec, an environmental engineering consultant, is 
instrumental in working with WisCorps along the Bluff. WisCorps were able to 
work two weeks on the bluff again in 2022. The Bluff Restoration Project consists 
of removing invasive species and planting a variety of native grass seed, trees, 
and shrubs for erosion control. 
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Quarry Beach and Adventure Park   
 
The adventure park first opened in 2013, leased by the City to a private 
company. In 2017, a local company, EOS Surf, took over management and 
lease of the Quarry. The current lease runs through 2024. 
 

 
 
 
Evergreen Area 5 Bridge 
 
Construction of the new bridge in Evergreen Area #5 was completed in 2022.  
The area will remain closed to rentals for a portion of the 2023 season for 
additional planned improvements and to allow growth of newly planted grass 
seed. 
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Sheboygan Biergarten 
 
John Powers, owner of the Sheboygan Biergarten, a public private partnership 
held in Kiwanis Park, said that it was his best year ever since opening in 2019. The 
Biergarten was open Friday – Sunday for the summer season. John stated that 
many walkers and bikers are using the new trail to visit the Biergarten and there 
are many boaters also stopping on the river. Next year John is working with the 
Parks Division to provide docking space for boaters. 
 

 
 

New Landscaping around the Marina 
 
Department staff removed overgrown arborvitae trees that were encroaching 
into the Marina pool area and boardwalk along the lake. Privacy screen was 
added to the fence during the season and park lakefront staff designed and 
planted vegetation that beautified the boardwalk. 
 
Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation Plan (CORP) 
 
The department spent a significant amount of time with Graef Consulting in 2022 
to update the city’s Comprehensive Outdoor Recreation Plan. Keeping a 
current plan not only provides an assessment of recreational facilities and 
current needs but it also allows the city to be eligible for certain recreation grant 
programs administered through the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
and other state and federal agencies. Facilitated by Graef Consulting, three 
community meetings were held throughout the summer and a month-long 
community survey was provided in several forms to reach as many community 
members as possible. This was all done in an effort to receive as much 
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community feed-back as possible about what the public wants from our city 
parks and trails. The proposed completion of the plan is May 2023. 
 
Vollrath Disc Golf Course 
 
DPW worked closely with the Sheboygan Water Utility to make room in Vollrath 
Park for a $41 Million dollar drinking water project. Unfortunately, it meant the 
loss of hole 13 or affectionately known as the “Lake Monster” by the local disc 
golf community. In return the department is working with local golfers to make 
small changes to the course and add another hole in an area known as the 
buffalo pit. This area is where the buffalo were kept when Sheboygan had a zoo 
in the park. As part of construction the deep swale is being partially filled with 
clean fill from the project. Trees will be planted and a new disc golf hole will be 
made. 
 

 
 
 
 
Adopt-A-Park/Trail Program 
 
In 2022 Evergreen Park was adopted by the Friends of Sheboygan County 
Cycling. The Friends group started meeting with the city initially in 2021 to aid in 
the fundraising of a $25,000 trails assessment and trail improvement project for 
Evergreen and Jaycee (Quarry) parks. After the storm on June 15, 2022, the 
Friends group made it their mission to clear all of the biking trails in Evergreen 
Park because the department was busy with the removal of hazardous trees 
along the city streets. The city did receive a quote for clean-up of the trails from 
a tree removal company at a price of $25,000. The Friends group instead held 
several work groups and cleared almost all of the trails. They were unable to use 
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chainsaws on city property so all work was done with hand tools. When 
completed, two city forestry staff worked for only four hours to help finish by 
cutting the larger trees left on the trail. The Friends of the Sheboygan County 
Cycling continue to fundraise for the trail improvement project. 
 

 
 
 
 
Park Storm damage from the June 15, 2022 storm 
 
Evergreen Park was not the only park impacted by the June 15 storm. Almost all 
parks on the north side of the city suffered tree damage. All divisions of DPW 
came together to clear roads and remove hazardous trees. It was most of three 
weeks before work could be done in the parks. Much of the park work was done 
during overtime hours. Landmark Landscapers, a local landscaping company, 
donated a crew for a day to help clear trees in the Vollrath Park disc golf 
course. 
 
The Jaycee (Quarry) disc golf course was heavily damaged by downed trees 
and unfortunately the lower holes remained unusable for much of the summer. 
The city also received a quote for storm clean-up in the disc course area in the 
amount of $30,000. When DPW crews finally had the streets secured, park staff 
organized overtime crews to start clearing the course. Community volunteers 
that were anxious to get the course open also helped with the weekend storm 
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clean-up. BoMallies Restaurant provided food and water to the workers 
including 50lbs of wings during one of the clean-up days. 
 
City Storm Damage from the June 15, 2022 storm 
 
On the evening of June 15, 2022, a thunderstorm with very high winds left 
thousands of down and damaged street trees in the city. The majority of the 
damage was on the north side of the city. The Department of Public Works 
responded immediately after the storm, inventorying the damage and 
prioritizing the clearing of trees from blocked roads. For the next several weeks 
storm damage clean-up was all hands-on deck working long hours by any staff 
that could be pulled from other duties. 
 
Once the roads were open, crews worked on opening blocked driveways and 
removing trees that were on vehicles. Crews then concentrated on removing 
trees that were on top of houses – this work needed to be carefully performed 
and a crane and excavator needed to be rented. Trees or limbs blocking 
sidewalks or laying in the parking lane or terrace were then addressed. It took 
just over four weeks for the department to address most of the reported 1,082 
damage concerns. The Departments forestry crew along with contracted 
services, including removals and stump grinding, spent the majority of the 
summer and fall removing the left-over damaged street trees in the city. 
 
Below is the inventoried storm damage and the cost of the storm clean-up: 
 
37 trees on houses 
40 roads completely blocked 
651 Branches partially blocking road 
320 sidewalks blocked 
A total of 1,082 street trees had reportable damage 
479 street trees were removed 
 
Cost of Storm 
$210,000 Contracted Removals and Stump Grindings 
$13,000 Rented chipper, crane and excavator 
$16,000 Branch grinding 
$9,000 Topsoil (for stump restoration) 
$150,000 DPW Labor (5,635 hours) 
$24,000 Street lights and signs 
$28,000 Sidewalk repairs 
Total $450,000 
 

10

Item 11.


	Top
	Item 5.	Approval of Minutes ****PLEASE EDIT DATE****
	Marina Parks and Forestry Minutes 08.09.22

	Item 11.	Park and Forestry Report
	Park and Forestry Report

	Bottom

